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Proposal to define a consistent approach for determining marine boundaries for the Landscape Conservation Cooperative Network

Proposal:  That all territorial waters of the United States, including coastal state territorial waters and Federal waters, be considered part of the National Landscape Conservation Cooperative Network, unless modified by LCC Steering Committees . 
Justification:  Fourteen of 22 Landscape Conservation Cooperatives (LCCs) have borders that include marine and Great Lakes coastline.  Conservation science recognizes the connectivity between terrestrial and marine ecosystems, and the need for integrated management in the coastal zone.  LCC Information Bulletin #2, “Developing the National Geographic Framework”, recommended reviewing and integrating marine Bird Conservation Regions with the National [LCC] Geographic Framework. Ultimately, LCC Steering Committees define the areas and issues on which they choose to focus.  However, in an effort to more fully engage those agencies and partners with marine- focused missions and capacities, we propose a default marine boundary for the LCCs as follows:

Unless otherwise specified by a Landscape Conservation Cooperative Steering Committee, LCCs will include all State and Federal waters to the outer limits of the U.S.  Exclusive Economic Zone (EEZ), where State waters extend from mean high tide line seaward to 3 nautical miles, and the U.S. EEZ extends from 3 to 200 nm or to an international boundary.   
Inclusion of these waters does not obligate any LCC to engage in marine-based activities any more than the established terrestrial boundaries obligate an LCC to engage in activities on any particular parcel of land within their respective terrestrial boundary.   Rather, a consistent marine boundary for the national LCC network sends a clear signal to partners with marine interests and trust responsibilities that they are an essential part of the LCC network . These partners include, but are not limited to:  the National Oceanographic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), the Bureau of Ocean Energy Management, Regulation and Enforcement (BOEMRE), the national network of Fisheries Management Councils, and other entities such as the North Pacific Research Board, the Gulf of Mexico Alliance, the South Atlantic Alliance, and the National Ocean Council.  
Furthermore, a consistent seaward border for the LCC network sends the signal that the LCC network is unified in its view regarding areas under consideration for its collective conservation activities. And while most federal regulatory authorities extend only to the seaward extent of the EEZ, nothing prevents the non-regulatory LCCs from engaging in research and conservation actions that extend beyond the EEZ (e.g. studying distribution and movements of pelagic species or broad scale oceanographic phenomena).   

Recognizing that LCCs are non-regulatory in nature and usurp no entity’s management authority, the inclusion of State and Federal waters within the boundary of the LCC network is not intended as an exertion of any sort of LCC authority over these waters.  Instead, inclusion of these waters indicates that LCCs are willing to work on high priority marine conservation issues as capacity allows.  We expect that inclusion of marine waters will promote better collaboration between agencies focused on terrestrial and fresh water conservation issues with those focused on marine conservation issues.  
